
Missionary in the Philippines🇵🇭
CALUAG FAMILY

S E P T E M B E R                                   M I S S I O N A R Y  R E P O R T                                               2 0 2 4

Truly, there are things in life that were beyond in 
our control or out of our control. Things that we 
don’t want to expect to happen but they happened 
anyway. Out of the blue, many, many times it 
makes me think, how I wish I just have that 
capacity to foresee such things in life, so that it 
would not be that hard to accept it when 
unpleasant things happen.  But, I don’t have it!  

My wife, just recently, she undergo for a major surgery. 
There was this cyst that her doctor found out on the top 
of her ovary and this cyst was causing her severe pain 
and discomfort. In a serious manner of conversation, 
there was no alternative way to take away the pain, 
except to undergo for a operation. I and specially my 
wife, we felt very nervous and again, this was not a very 
easy decision to make to both of us.
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Prior before the operation, there were moments that I saw my wife alone anxious 
and crying. She told me that they will put her on sleep and do the surgery  and she 
asked me, what if I would no longer awake? But we prayed, and we asked your 
prayers to be pray for us and for my wife. And by the grace of God, my wife made 
it through. To God be the glory! The cyst was taken out from her and the good 
news, the cyst was benign and was not cancerous at all. God answered our prayers. 


We would like also to thanked each one of you who prayed and still praying for 
our 4 children as some of you already knew that our 4 children were diagnosed of 
tuberculosis. They have to be treated for 6 months medication. We thanked the 
Lord, as far as their last check up was concerned, they were healing and on the 
way to their recovery. To God be the glory!


We would like also to give the praise to our Lord of the ministry here in the 
Philippines. By the grace of God, our 4 churches are doing great. There was some 
Sundays that the house of God is full of God’s people. And also we give the glory 
and praise to the Lord for the souls that are getting saved and baptized, and was 
added to His church. We just want to let you all know, God is still saving souls and 
there still hope in Him! Keep serving Him! Keep trusting Him! Don’t give up and 
don’t you lose hope. God is still on His throne! Thanked you so much to all of you 
our dear partner in the work of the Lord here in the Philippines. We love you! And 
please keep us always in your prayers. To God be all the glory!


In  Christ,


Brother Mark Ellor Caluag


